
CHAPTER 2 
COMMISSIONS AND BOARDS 

Article 1.  Standing Committees 
 

§2-101   STANDING COMMITTEES.  The Mayor, with the approval of 
the City Council, will appoint the following Standing 
Committees:  
 - Finance Committee  - Park & Recreation Committee 
 - Personnel Committee - Public Safety Committee 
 - Public Works Committee  
 - Legislative Community Development Committee 
and such other Standing Committees as the City Council may by 
ordinance or resolution thereafter create.  Each Committee shall 
consist of not more than three (3) members, and the personnel 
thereof may be changed by the Mayor at any time, with the 
approval of the City Council.  Provided, the Mayor shall be an 
ex-officio member of each Standing Committee, and the first 
(1st) named Councilmember for each Committee shall be the 
chairperson. (Amended by Ord. 1440, 01/05/99) 
 
§2-l0l.0l CIVIC CENTER STANDING COMMITTEE AND ADVISORY BOARD. 

(1) The Mayor, with the approval of the City Council, will 
appoint a Civic Center Standing Committee, for the City of Crete 
Civic Center, located at 515 E. 1st Street, Crete, Nebraska. The 
Committee shall consist of three (3) members of the City 
Council, whose members shall be one (1) each from the Council 
Finance Committee, Council Park & Recreation Committee, and 
Council Public Works Committee and the Committee shall have the 
duty and authority to promote and control activities of the 
Civic Center. 

(2) A Civic Center Advisory Board is hereby created to meet 
with and/ or assist the Mayor, City Council and/ or the Civic 
Center Standing Committee of the City Council, to consult with 
and/ or advise the City as to matters concerning the Civic 
Center and the Civic Center activities. The Board shall consist 
of five (5) members who shall be appointed by the Mayor, by and 
with the approval of a majority vote of the City Council. The 
members or the Board shall be residents of the City.  (Ord. 
1763; 07/20/10) 
 
§2-102 COMMISSION AND BOARDS; APPOINTED BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS; 
APPOINTMENT BY MAYOR; REMOVAL OF BOARD AND COMMISSION MEMBERS.  
The mayor, by and with the advise and consent of a majority of 
the City Council, may appoint such board or commission members 
as may be established by ordinance.  Unless specific procedure 
for removal is provided for in ordinance establishing such board 
or commission, all appointed board or commission members may be 
removed at any time by the Mayor with the approval of the 
majority of the Council.  All confirmation of appointments to 
such board or commission by the Council shall be made with the 
concurrence of a majority of the Council and the vote for and 
against shall be recorded. (Ord. 1506, 12/05/00) 
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